MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – April 15, 2013 
IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, ( A quorum is present.) and Clerk Vicki Anderson
CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 4/12/13 the revised agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda, before it was revised on 4/12/13, was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” on 4/10/13. (The agenda was revised pursuant to legal recommendation. The Will Smith CUP application # 2237 was removed from the TB agenda since it was verified by Dane County Zoning that the CUP application was not complete at the time of the town PC meeting/action on 3/25/13. The town will schedule PC and TB action on the complete CUP application as soon as possible.)
MINUTES: Motion by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the TB minutes of 3/11/13 as distributed. Motion to approve carried 3-0.  
PUBLIC INPUT: a. Town Chair Eloranta extended a thank you to retiring Town Supervisor I Wayne Hefty. This meeting is his last TB meeting. He has served for 12 years on the PC and 10 years on the TB. His service has been appreciated. 
B. Supervisor Hefty and Treasurer Nona Erfurth are researching a new laptop for her. Due to the changes in the Dane County tax collection software, her current laptop will not suffice. The expenditure for a new laptop was budgeted for 2013.

mt. vernon park association update: Vice-President James Graham presented the annual update of the activities of the park association. The Board members are President Craig Judd, Vice-President James Graham, Secretary Lindsey Jenson, Treasurer and Park Scheduler Anita Nesheim, Honorary Board Member Ben Goebler, Board Members: Dan Michaels, Terry Pankow and Jack Northrop. 
In 2011 the park expenditures of $20,940.94 included:*Maintenance bills of insurance, electricity, gas, septic holding tank pumping, general park maintenance and repairs, licenses, water testing, and postage. *Playground equipment material purchased but installed with volunteer labor. *Annual fundraiser ball tournament expenses. 

The 2011 park revenue of $19,206.68 included park rental, donations from the Town of Springdale, Zwingli Church BBQ, Marcine’s Chili Cook Off, Zwingli Chili Cook Off and Ball Tournament. The park association appreciates the $2000 annual donation made by town citizens to help in their continued efforts to maintain the Mt. Vernon Forest of Fame Park. Just look what is accomplished with volunteer time and dedication. It is appreciated!
SPRINGDALE LUTHERAN CHURCH/WORK WITHIN THE RIGHT OF WAY (r-o-w) VARIANCE PERMIT/RIDGEVIEW RD./SEC. 8:  MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the variance request to work within the R-O-W of Ridgeview Rd. as presented in the submittal “Request for Variance Parking Lot Extension 200’ x 8’ dated April 15, 2013 by Norman A. Rick, VP, Springdale Council, as long as the information about the utility location is provided to the Town prior to construction. 

Discussion: The church requests the permit to add to the existing asphalt parking area alongside the southside of the church to address the following issues: 1. The width has proven too narrow and churchgoers drive over and damage the adjoining grassy area. 2. The grading of the existing parking area is high and retains precipitation resulting in soft or icy ground/surfaces. Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk reports adequate room to push snow off of Ridgeview Rd. It does not appear that the proposed asphalt would cover underground utility lines but that will be verified by Mr. Rick and reported to the Town prior to construction. And, of course, the Town reserves the right to remove the asphalt in the right-of-way if necessary for town purposes. Motion carried 3-0, 7:24 p.m.

shared driveway permit-new single use driveway permit/fargo rd./sec. 19: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the Driveway Permit Part 1 for a shared driveway and Driveway Permit Part 2 for the single-use driveway as depicted on the Grading and Erosion Control Plan prepared by Quam Engineering, LLC, dated 4/10/13, as stipulated: 
1. In the 3/11/13 TB meeting, a slope variance was granted for the shared portion of an existing driveway to serve Lot 2 CSM 5839 because of the finding that there was no reasonable way to service this additional house on Lot 2 permitted prior to the present driveway ordinance for driveway slopes. All other requirements of the town driveway ordinance and construction guide for a shared driveway in the shared portion and for a single-use driveway in the single-use portion of the driveway shall be met.  2. The existing shared agreement is in place. 3. The Mount Horeb Area Joint Fire District, MHAJFD, officer completed a site visit and stated that its public safety equipment could access Lot 2 via the proposed driveway. 4. Three trees will be removed prior to driveway construction to provide adequate clearance for public safety equipment and the MHAJFD officer will return for a follow-up site visit after the driveway is constructed to determine whether additional trees should be removed. The landowner is requested to notify the Town of the results of the MHAJFD site visit after driveway construction. Motion to approve carried 3-0, 7:30 p.m.  
 PUBLIC HEARING/PLAN COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS:

A. T. MAGNUSON/LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT REQUIRING NEW CSM/SEC. 16/PRAIRIE RIDGE RD.: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the preliminary CSM of the lot line adjustment which expands T. Magnuson’s property to accommodate two existing buildings from his mother’s adjacent property. Discussion: The preliminary CSM was recommended for approval by the PC. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
B. J. LONGSETH/BUILDING ENVELOPE CHANGE/DRIVEWAY PERMIT PART 2 FROM EXISITNG SHARED DRIVEWAY/SPRING ROSE RD./SEC. 25: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the slight change to the building envelope as approved by the PC on 4/8/13 site visit, so that the western edge of the building envelope shall not extend more than 420’ from the centerline of Spring Rose Rd. for Lot 1 on parcel 0607-251-1969-01 and the Driveway Permit Part 2 which courses to the house location in the approved building envelope from the existing shared driveway. The driveway and building envelope are depicted on the ‘Site Plan John and Kelly Longseth Residence, A5, dated 4/13/13.’ No culvert is required. The shared driveway agreement is in place. No slope or drainage problems exist. The driveway must comply with the Driveway Construction Guide – Note: adequate area for public safety equipment to reverse direction. Motion carried 3-0.
POSTING WEIGHT LIMIT SIGNS: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the posting of weight-limit signs on the following roads: Springdale Center Rd. and 18/151; Springrose Rd. and 18/151: North and South sides; Springrose Rd. and Hwy. G: North and South sides; and Malone Rd. and Hwy. 92. Motion carried 3-0. 
PUBLIC HEARING/PC RECOMMENDATIONS; ANNUAL AMENDMENTS TO THE TOWN OF SPRINGDALE LAND USE PLAN/LAND DIVISION AND SUBDIVSION ORDINANCE: Generally agreed to postpone discussion until the May TB meeting when the agenda item will be posted as a public hearing again. 
BILLS: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to pay the bills. Discussion: The Town may wish to consider a financial limit to the replacement cost of mailboxes damaged by the snow plow. Motion carried 3-0. 

ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.  Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Clerk

